
GENERIC "KIDDUSHES"

What"s the Problem?

—Barry Rosenblatt

AS Library Minyan
liaison to the Temple
Beth Am Board of Trustees

and Executive Committee,
I was asked to look into
the Temple's policies
regarding our kiddushim,
and to explore the
feasibility of holding
them more frequently
throughout the year. The
following report is what
I found after consulting
with the Temple's
executive director, Sonya
Silverblatt, the catering
director, Myrna Singer
and with our own kiddush

coordinator, Judy
Weinstock.

A generic kiddush is
not sponsored (i.e., paid
for) by any one
particular person, family
or group or for any
specific reason. Over
many years, the main
congregation of Temple
Beth Am has always
enjoyed a generic kiddush
after any Shabbat morning
service when there wasn't
a family sponsoring one.
Normally, the generic
kiddush has provided only
a bare minimum of food
and refreshment: kichel

Feb/March

and wine, and maybe some
cookies. Often, a few
families will contribute
extra funds so the basic
kiddush can be enhanced

with cake, maybe challah,
etc. The temple has
covered the basic cost of
generic kiddushim in the
main sanctuary by
accumulating small
amounts of net profit
from the sponsored
kiddushim that are held
next door.

The Temple's budget,
on the other hand, has
allocated funds over the
past five or so years to
pay for a once-a-month
generic kiddush in Cafe
Keshet for the Library
Minyan. The Temple does
not accumulate any net
profit from the Library
Minyan's sponsored
kiddushim because we

generally handle these
finances on our own,
apart from the Temple's
account. The way we've
been handling our
sponsored kiddushim is
that the sponsoring
family purchases the food
themselves, therefore no
money passes through the
Temple.

Some members of the

Library Minyan are miffed
(continued - page 3)












